
 
Stow Police Department Page: 1 

Dispatch Log  From: 10/30/2023  Thru: 11/05/2023     0000 - 2359 

 

 

For Date: 10/30/2023  -  Monday  
 
            Time Call Reason Action   
 
                0824 COURT Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    [CON 305WALDEN] CONCORD DISTRICT COURT - WALDEN ST 
         Narrative:     

S7 transported prisoner to court. S/m 19326.6@0827  E/m  
19337.6@0849 
 
 

 
                0911 COMPLAINT Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    [STW 255HUDSONR] RADANT TECHNOLOGIES INC - HUDSON RD 
         Narrative:     

Caller reports he believes someone is hunting on land  
without permission. S9 responded. 
 

         Narrative:     
S9 reports property owner on scene. Hunter has left the area  
and property owner is on property doing work for the day. 
 

 
                0925 RADAR Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    HUDSON RD 
 
                1029 WELL BEING CHECK Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    WHITE POND RD 
         Narrative:     

Lexington PD request officer check the well-being of a  
resident. S7 and S9 responded. 
 

         Narrative:     
S9 reports no problems found. LPD was notified. 
 

 
                1230 RADAR Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    WHEELER RD 
 
                1247 911 Out of Town Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    [HUD] CRANSTON WAY 
         Narrative:     

Caller from Hudson request assistance, for missing party.  
S21 transferred caller to the Hudson PSAP. 
 

 
                1304 ANIMAL Taken/Referred to Other Agency   
  Location/Address:    TREFRY LN 
         Narrative:     

Caller reports a flying squirrel is in her bedroom. ACO was  
notified. 
 

 
                1313 911 Out of Town Taken/Referred to Other Agency   
  Location/Address:    [HUD] KANE INDUSTRIAL DR 
         Narrative:     

911 open line from Hudson. S21 transferred call to Hudson  
PSAP. 
 

 
                1321 ASSIST OTHER AGENCY Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    [STW 305GREAT] STOW POLICE DEPARTMENT - GREAT RD 
 
                1411 RADAR Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    SAWMILL RD 
 
                1445 LARCENY /FORGERY/ FRAUD REPORT FILED   
  Location/Address:    GLEASONDALE RD 
         Narrative:     



Caller reports theft.  
 

         Narrative:     
report. 
 

       Refer To Incident:    23-189-OF 
 
                1633 RADAR Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    HARVARD RD + WEDGEWOOD RD 
         Narrative:     

top speed 35mph in 25mph zone, 0 stops 
 

 
                1712 RADAR Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    [STW 138] LERER RESIDENCE - POMPOSITTICUT ST 
 
                1722 Patrol Initiated Area Check AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    [STW 350HARVARD] DELANEY PROJECT - HARVARD RD 
 
                1722 Patrol Initiated Area Check AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    HARVARD ACRES - KIRKLAND RD 
 
                1728 MEDICAL EMERGENCY Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    [STW 321] HEATHER LN 
         Narrative:     

911 Caller request ambulance for a patient that was seen  
earlier today and is complaining of dizziness and high blood  
pressure.  
 

         Narrative:     
S3/S12/E14/R17/ALS6 respond.  
 

         Narrative:     
Patient refusal.  
 

      Refer To Fire Case:    23-932-IN 
 
                1848 RADAR Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    [STW 375GREAT] CRESCENT ST WEST - GREAT RD 
 
                1856 MOTOR VEHICLE STOP VERBAL WARNING   
  Location/Address:    [STW 098GLEASON] FLATS - GLEASONDALE RD 
 
                1926 Town Beach Check Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    [STW BEACH] TOWN BEACH - SUDBURY RD 
         Narrative:     

10/30/2023 1926 Two trees down blocking the entrace way to  
recreation area.  
10/30/2023 1937 Trees removed and access gate by playground  
found open. Area checked, no one around. Gate was secured. 
 

 
                1940 Patrol Initiated Area Check AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    [STW 2] FIRE ACADEMY - STATE RD 
 
                1959 Patrol Initiated Area Check AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    [STW 79] TOWN FOREST- GARDNER HILL CONSERVATION LAND - BRADLEY LN 
 
                2003 Community Policing Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    [STW 23] SHAWS - GREAT RD 
 
                2023 RADAR Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    RED ACRE RD 
 
                2024 Patrol Initiated Area Check AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    [STW 350HARVARD] DELANEY PROJECT - HARVARD RD 
 
                2030 MOTOR VEHICLE STOP Vehicle Towed   
  Location/Address:    OLD BOLTON RD 
 Refer To Citation:    254989AC 
         Narrative:     

10/30/2023 2100 Written warning for unregistered non  
renewable. CBK requested to remove vehicle. 
10/30/2023 2107 CBK on scene. 
 

         Narrative:     
S3 courtesy transport back to Hudson s/m 18881.8 at 20:56 



 
         Narrative:     

S3 e/m 18885.5 21:06 
 

       Refer To Accident:    254989AC 
 
                2052 RADAR No Action Required   
  Location/Address:    [STW 176] STOW CAFE - GREAT RD 
 
                2113 Stow Community Park Check AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    [STW 83] STOW COMMUNITY PARK - OLD BOLTON RD 
 
                2114 Patrol Initiated Area Check AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    [STW 154] GLEASONDALE BRIDGE - GLEASONDALE RD 
 
                2119 DISABLED MV GONE ON ARRIVAL   
  Location/Address:    [STW 873GREAT01] E T & L Construction Corporation - GREAT RD 
         Narrative:     

CAller reports a vehicle off the road and looks suspicious. 
 

         Narrative:     
area checked, negative findings. goa.  
 

 
                2148 FOLLOW-UP INVEST. Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    STATE RD 
         Narrative:     

Caller reports lead on his stolen property.  
 

         Narrative:     
S12 will follow up with S6 regarding this property.  
 

 
                2208 ASSIST CITIZEN Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    [STW 23] SHAWS - GREAT RD 
         Narrative:     

Party came in to complain about a Shaw's employee. 
 

         Narrative:     
Party advised ths is a civil matter and contact Shaw's  
management.  
 

 
                2330 RADAR Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    BOXBORO RD 
 
 
For Date: 10/31/2023  -  Tuesday  
 
                0018 Patrol Initiated Area Check AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    [STW 360GREAT] CENTER INTERSECTION - GREAT RD 
 
                0021 SUSPICIOUS ACTIVITY Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    [STW 403GREATRD] CENTER SCHOOL - GREAT RD 
         Narrative:     

S5 checked vehicle parked near school. S3 responded. 
 

         Narrative:     
S5 reports party is employee of the school and is closing up  
for the night. 
 

 
                0024 RADAR Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    CRESCENT ST + HARTLEY RD 
 
                0026 Patrol Initiated Area Check AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    [STW 90] VILLAGES OF STOW - GREAT RD 
 
                0032 Patrol Initiated Area Check AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    [STW 115WHEELER] BUTTERNUT FARM GOLF CLUB - WHEELER RD 
 
                0033 Patrol Initiated Area Check AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    NEIGHBORHOOD - CIRCUIT DR 
 
                0040 Patrol Initiated Area Check AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    [STW 15JOHNSTON] PLANTATION APARTMENTS - JOHNSTON WAY 
 



                0043 Patrol Initiated Area Check AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    [STW 486] CAR LOT EXPRESS - GREAT RD 
 
                0044 Patrol Initiated Area Check AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    [STW 117GREAT12] STOW FITNESS CENTER - GREAT RD 
 
                0047 Patrol Initiated Area Check AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    [STW 40] STOW POST OFFICE - GREAT RD 
 
                0047 Patrol Initiated Area Check AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    [STW 10] MEETING HOUSE - MEETING HOUSE LN 
 
                0102 FIRE, INVESTIGATIONS Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    RED ACRE RD 
         Narrative:     

Caller reports her smoke detectors are sounding. S3, S5, and  
E14 responded. 
 

         Narrative:     
C1 responded. 
 

         Narrative:     
E14 reports alarm was burglary alarm.  No problems found. 
 

      Refer To Fire Case:    23-933-IN 
 
                0816 RADAR Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    [STW 68] SAINT ISIDORES CHURCH - GREAT RD 
 
                0822 MOTOR VEHICLE STOP VERBAL WARNING   
  Location/Address:    [STW 68] SAINT ISIDORES CHURCH - GREAT RD 
 
                0828 FOLLOW-UP INVEST. Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    [STW 305GREAT] STOW POLICE DEPARTMENT - GREAT RD 
 
                0840 SUSPICIOUS ACTIVITY Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    BRIDGE - SUDBURY RD 
         Narrative:     

Caller reports a MV parked at the bridge since last night  
and finds it to be suspicious. 
 

         Narrative:     
S12 responds.  
 

         Narrative:     
Hudson PD was called to get RO info, Call was made and spoke  
with RO wife who advised her son left the vehicle there and  
got a ride home last night. Advised her that the vehicle had  
a expired registration and would need to be renewed before  
driving.  
 

 
                0902 COMPLAINT Taken/Referred to Other Agency   
  Location/Address:    BRIDGE - SUDBURY RD 
         Narrative:     

Caller reports a large amount of mattress's and a couch  
dumped at the bridge. Highway dept was advised and will pick  
up debris. 
 

 
                0907 ANIMAL Taken/Referred to Other Agency   
  Location/Address:    TREFRY LN 
         Narrative:     

Caller would like a ACO notification regarding a trap.  
Boxboro was notified. 
 

 
                1045 Town Beach Check AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    [STW BEACH] TOWN BEACH - SUDBURY RD 
         Narrative:     

10/31/2023 1045 Area checked 
 

 
                1047 MEDICAL EMERGENCY Transported to Hospital   
  Location/Address:    WHITE POND RD 
         Narrative:     

911 Caller reports elderly female fallen with a hip injury. 



 
         Narrative:     

S12/R17/C20 respond.  
 

         Narrative:     
R17 transport to Emerson s/m 0.0 at 11:04 
 

         Narrative:     
R17 e/m 6.6 at 11:16 
 

      Refer To Fire Case:    23-934-IN 
 
                1126 FIRE, MUTUAL AID Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    [MAY] SUDBURY ST 
         Narrative:     

Mutual aid request for the town of Maynard one Engine for  
station coverage. 
 

      Refer To Fire Case:    23-935-IN 
 
                1149 ASSIST CITIZEN Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    [STW 305GREAT] STOW POLICE DEPARTMENT - GREAT RD 
         Narrative:     

10/31/2023 1149 Party assisted with LTC questions. 
 

 
                1212 ASSIST CITIZEN REPORT FILED   
  Location/Address:    [STW 305GREAT] STOW POLICE DEPARTMENT - GREAT RD 
         Narrative:     

Vin verification.  
 

 
                1223 SUSPICIOUS ACTIVITY Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    KIRKLAND RD 
         Narrative:     

Caller reports a suspicious male walking around kirkland 
 

         Narrative:     
Male party located and spoken to. Party was just walking  
around his neighborhood.  
 

 
                1300 RADAR Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    [STW 350HARVARD] DELANEY PROJECT - HARVARD RD 
 
                1511 RADAR Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    [STW 403GREATRD] CENTER SCHOOL - GREAT RD 
 
                1535 RADAR Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    WHEELER RD 
 
                1547 FOLLOW-UP INVEST. Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    [STW 305GREAT] STOW POLICE DEPARTMENT - GREAT RD 
 
                1610 MEDICAL EMERGENCY Transported to Hospital   
  Location/Address:    KIRKLAND RD 
         Narrative:     

male party possibly having a stroke 
 

         Narrative:     
S11 and S3 responded 
 

         Narrative:     
R17 E19 and ALS 5 responded 
 

         Narrative:     
R17 intercepted with ALS 5 en route on 117 
 

         Narrative:     
transported one to Emerson ALS on board  
 

         Narrative:     
E/m 10.2 
 

      Refer To Fire Case:    23-936-IN 
 
                1714 Community Policing AREA CHECKED   



  Location/Address:    NEIGHBORHOOD - WOODLAND WAY 
 
                1730 Patrol Initiated Area Check AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    [STW 76] CAPTAIN SARGENT FARM CONSERVATION AREA - SOUTH ACTON RD 
 
                1732 Town Beach Check AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    [STW BEACH] TOWN BEACH - SUDBURY RD 
 
                1740 Patrol Initiated Area Check AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    [STW 396] ASSABET WILDLIFE AREA - WHITE POND RD 
 
                1749 Community Policing Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    LAKEWOOD RD 
 
                1755 Community Policing Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    CIRCUIT DR 
 
                1850 Community Policing Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    KIRKLAND RD 
 
                1924 Patrol Initiated Area Check AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    [STW 088SOUTHAC] STOW HIGHWAY DEPARTMENT - SOUTH ACTON RD 
 
                1933 Patrol Initiated Area Check AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    [STW 055HARTLEY] HALE MIDDLE SCHOOL - HARTLEY RD 
 
                1950 Community Policing Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    [STW 90] VILLAGES OF STOW - GREAT RD 
 
                2108 Patrol Initiated Area Check AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    [STW 79] TOWN FOREST- GARDNER HILL CONSERVATION LAND - BRADLEY LN 
 
                2123 Patrol Initiated Area Check AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    [STW 486] CAR LOT EXPRESS - GREAT RD 
 
                2148 MEDICAL EMERGENCY Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    [STW 15JOHNSTON] PLANTATION APARTMENTS - JOHNSTON WAY 
         Narrative:     

67 YEAR OLD WOMAN TROUBLE BREATHING AND FLUID IN LUNGS 
 

         Narrative:     
s11 AND s3 RESPONDED 
R17 and E19 responded 
 

         Narrative:     
ALS 5 responded from Acton 
 

         Narrative:     
patient refusal obtained 
 

      Refer To Fire Case:    23-937-IN 
 
                2254 ASSIST CITIZEN Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    NO NAME RD 
         Narrative:     

large bear on back deck 
 

         Narrative:     
S4 and S5 responded 
 

 
 
For Date: 11/01/2023  -  Wednesday  
 
                0215 Patrol Initiated Area Check AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    [STW 60] STOW SHOPPING PLAZA - GREAT RD 
 
                0216 RADAR Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    [STW 118GREAT] LOWER COMMON - GREAT RD 
 
                0217 Patrol Initiated Area Check AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    [STW 118GREAT] LOWER COMMON - GREAT RD 
 
                0640 MOTOR VEHICLE STOP Citation/Warning Issued   
  Location/Address:    [STW 305GREAT] STOW POLICE DEPARTMENT - GREAT RD 
 
                0731 FOUND/LOST PROPERTY GONE ON ARRIVAL   



  Location/Address:    CRESCENT ST + WEST ACTON RD 
         Narrative:     

Caller reports a tool box on the sidewalk. 
 

         Narrative:     
S11 responds, area checked with negative findings. GOA.  
 

 
                0859 Generator Test No Action Required   
  Location/Address:    [STW 305GREAT] STOW POLICE DEPARTMENT - GREAT RD 
 
                0914 RADAR Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    WHITMAN ST 
 
                0945 ASSIST CITIZEN Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    [STW ARBOR] ARBOR GLENN - HUDSON RD 
         Narrative:     

Walk in reeports a white van has been sitting in guest  
parking for over a week. Plate number given comes back to a  
company in Waltham, a voicemail was left to the company to  
figure out the status of the vehicle. 
 

 
                0952 RADAR Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    BOON RD 
 
                0956 911 ABANDONED/ERROR Confirmed Accidental   
  Location/Address:    PEABODY DR 
         Narrative:     

911 open line and hangup. S11 responds. 
 

         Narrative:     
Confirmed accidental.  
 

 
                1148 COMPLAINT Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    BARTON RD 
         Narrative:     

Caller reports a council on aging van has hit his light post  
at his residence. He said it has very minor damage and he  
does not want a report at this time. 
 

 
                1331 RADAR VERBAL WARNING   
  Location/Address:    [STW 375GREAT] CRESCENT ST WEST - GREAT RD 
 
                1336 Erratic Operator Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    [STW 305GREAT] STOW POLICE DEPARTMENT - GREAT RD 
         Narrative:     

Mynard PD reports erratic operator driving a J. Maloney  
cement truck. Complaint was speed and tailgating. S11  
responds. 
 

         Narrative:     
S11 spoke with multiple operatos at a work site. They have  
been advised.  
 

 
                1400 MOTOR VEHICLE STOP VERBAL WARNING   
  Location/Address:    CRESCENT ST 
 
                1509 911 Out of Town Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    [STW 305GREAT] STOW POLICE DEPARTMENT - GREAT RD 
         Narrative:     

911 CALLER, IN HUDSON NEEDS ASSISTANCE WITH A VEHICLE LOCK  
OUT. TRANSFERED CALLER TO HUDSON PD 
 

 
                1526 FOLLOW-UP INVEST. Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    [STW 305GREAT] STOW POLICE DEPARTMENT - GREAT RD 
 
                1539 RADAR Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    WHEELER RD 
         Narrative:     

Top speed: 34 in a 25 
 

 



                1540 ASSIST CITIZEN Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    [STW 305GREAT] STOW POLICE DEPARTMENT - GREAT RD 
         Narrative:     

ASSIST WALK IN WITH DETAIL PAPERWORK. 
 

 
                1615 RADAR Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    GLEASONDALE RD 
 
                1712 Stow Community Park Check AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    [STW 83] STOW COMMUNITY PARK - OLD BOLTON RD 
 
                1716 MOTOR VEHICLE STOP Citation/Warning Issued   
  Location/Address:    CRESCENT ST 
 Refer To Citation:    258627AC 
         Narrative:     

citation issued.  
 

       Refer To Accident:    258627AC 
 
                1723 RADAR Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    W ACTON RD + WARREN RD 
         Narrative:     

top speed 44mph, 1 mv stop 
 

 
                1729 MOTOR VEHICLE STOP Citation/Warning Issued   
  Location/Address:    WEST ACTON RD + SOUTH ACTON RD 
 Refer To Citation:    258662AC 
         Narrative:     

citation issued 
 

       Refer To Accident:    258662AC 
 
                1730 SUSPICIOUS ACTIVITY AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    GLEASONDALE RD 
         Narrative:     

FIRE DEPT RECEIVED A CALL FROM A RESIDENT, STATING THEY  
HEARD A GUN SHOT. 11 RESPONDING  
 

         Narrative:     
AREA CHECKED. 11 SPOKE WITH NEIGHBORS, THEY DID NOT HEAR  
ANYTHING OUT OF THE ORDINARY.  
 

 
                1754 RADAR No Action Required   
  Location/Address:    POMPOSITTICUT ST 
 
                1804 Town Beach Check AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    [STW BEACH] TOWN BEACH - SUDBURY RD 
 
                2330 RADAR Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    [STW 115WHEELER] BUTTERNUT FARM GOLF CLUB - WHEELER RD 
 
 
For Date: 11/02/2023  -  Thursday  
 
                0006 ASSIST CITIZEN Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    CRESCENT ST 
         Narrative:     

observed car running in driveway 
 

         Narrative:     
contacted Reg owner, will speak with S4 
 

 
                0038 Patrol Initiated Area Check AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    CEMETARY - BOXMILL RD 
 
                0725 RADAR Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    WEST ACTON RD + WARREN RD 
 
                0735 MOTOR VEHICLE STOP Citation/Warning Issued   
  Location/Address:    WEST ACTON RD + WARREN RD 
 
                0753 MOTOR VEHICLE STOP Citation/Warning Issued   
  Location/Address:    CRESCENT ST + WEST ACTON RD 



 
                0840 911 ABANDONED/ERROR Taken/Referred to Other Agency   
  Location/Address:    [HUD] MAIN ST 
         Narrative:     

911 caller in Hudson stating accidental by her child. Hudson  
PD notified.  
 

 
                0953 Erratic Operator Taken/Referred to Other Agency   
  Location/Address:    GLEASONDALE RD 
         Narrative:     

911 caller reporting an erratic operator. Transferred to  
Hudson 911.  
 

 
                1324 SUSPICIOUS ACTIVITY Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    [STW 8] BOSE CORPORATION - GREAT RD 
         Narrative:     

Bose Security reporting a MV in their parking lot that they  
want removed. 
 

         Narrative:     
S5 advised the party.  
 

 
                1450 FIRE, OTHER Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    GREAT RD 
         Narrative:     

FIRE DEPT RECEIVED A CALL REPORTING A MOUSE IN AN OVEN. E19  
RESPONDING  
 

         Narrative:     
E19 CLEAR OF CITIZEN ASSIST.  
 

      Refer To Fire Case:    23-939-IN 
 
                1544 MEDICAL EMERGENCY Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    TAYLOR RD 
         Narrative:     

911 CALLER REPORT A 2 YEAR OLD CHILD, WITH OXYGEN MACHOINE,  
HAVING TROUBLE BREATHING. E19,C20, BOXBORO EMS RESPONDING 
 

         Narrative:     
PATIENT REFUSAL. NO EMS SERVICE REQUIRED.  
 

      Refer To Fire Case:    23-941-IN 
 
                1657 RADAR SUMMONS SERVED   
  Location/Address:    RED ACRE RD + FARM RD 
 
                1706 Childseat Install Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    [STW 305GREAT] STOW POLICE DEPARTMENT - GREAT RD 
         Narrative:     

S11 - car seat install 
 

 
                1726 SERVE RESTRAINING ORDER Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    [STW 245] EDGEHILL RD 
         Narrative:     

209A service attempt 
 

         Narrative:     
Paperwork served in hand 
 

 
                1803 RADAR Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    ADAMS DR + PEABODY DR 
 
                1825 Community Policing Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    [STW 23] SHAWS - GREAT RD 
 
                1836 RADAR Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    HUDSON RD 
 
                1838 Patrol Initiated Area Check AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    [STW 403GREATRD] CENTER SCHOOL - GREAT RD 
 



                1843 Patrol Initiated Area Check AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    [STW 055HARTLEY] HALE MIDDLE SCHOOL - HARTLEY RD 
 
                1929 WELL BEING CHECK REPORT FILED   
  Location/Address:    DELANEY RD 
         Narrative:     

RECEIVED A 911 TRANSFER CALL FROM RI. CALLER REPORTS HIS  
GILFRIEND IS DRVING BACK TO HER HOME IN STOW MA AND IS VERY  
UPSET / MADE Q5 STATEMENTS.  
 

         Narrative:     
S12 & S11 SPOKE WITH THE FEMAL PARTY. NO SERVICES REQUIRED.  
 

       Refer To Incident:    23-192-OF 
 
                2017 MEDICAL EMERGENCY Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    DELANEY RD 
         Narrative:     

MEDICAL RESPONSE REQUESTED PER S12. SEE CALL NUMBER 23-15096 
 

         Narrative:     
R17 RESPONDING 
 

         Narrative:     
NO EMS SERVICE REQUIRED 
 

      Refer To Fire Case:    23-942-IN 
 
                2119 MEDICAL EMERGENCY Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    FOXGLOVE LN 
         Narrative:     

CALLER REPORTS HER 2YR OLD CHILD IS HAVING TROUBLE  
BREATHING. R17,E19 
 

         Narrative:     
PATIENT REFUSAL. NO EMS 
 

      Refer To Fire Case:    23-943-IN 
 
 
For Date: 11/03/2023  -  Friday  
 
                0935 LARCENY /FORGERY/ FRAUD REPORT FILED   
  Location/Address:    BOON RD 
         Narrative:     

Walk in party looking to speak with an officer about a check  
 scam. S6 advised party and will file a report.  
 

       Refer To Incident:    23-193-OF 
 
                1022 ASSIST CITIZEN Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    [STW 305GREAT] STOW POLICE DEPARTMENT - GREAT RD 
         Narrative:     

Assisting walk in party with medication disposal.  
 

 
                1047 ASSIST CITIZEN Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    PINE POINT RD 
         Narrative:     

Caller requesting to speak with an officer about an issue  
with a contractor. 
 

         Narrative:     
S7 advised party.  
 

 
                1128 FOLLOW-UP INVEST. Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    PINE POINT RD 
 
                1327 COURT Services Rendered   
          Location:    LOWELL SUPERIOR COURT 
 
                1406 RADAR AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    DELANEY RD 
 
                1557 RADAR Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    RED ACRE RD + FARM RD 



 
                1617 FIRE, INVESTIGATIONS Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    [STW 388] 97 PACKARD RD - PACKARD RD 
         Narrative:     

Homeowner reports odor of propane. E14,R17 responding 
 

         Narrative:     
Reading detected inside and outside. Eastern Propne will be  
responding.  
 

         Narrative:     
ALS Pro3 responding.  
 

         Narrative:     
No EMS required. E14 found an issue with the furnance in the  
basement. Home has been ventilated. All units are clear.  
 

         Narrative:     
E19 off at 97 Packard to follow up with Eastern Propane 
 

         Narrative:     
97 packard secured. L5 will reach out to the original caller 
 

      Refer To Fire Case:    23-944-IN 
 
                1648 RADAR Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    SAWMILL RD 
         Narrative:     

Top speed: 30 in a 25 
 

 
                1718 RADAR Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    GLEASONDALE RD 
 
                1720 RADAR Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    AT TREE FARM - TUTTLE LN 
 
                1724 MOTOR VEHICLE STOP Citation/Warning Issued   
  Location/Address:    GLEASONDALE RD 
 Refer To Citation:    262690AC 
         Narrative:     

citation issued 
 

       Refer To Accident:    262690AC 
 
                1727 ASSIST CITIZEN Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    [STW 305GREAT] STOW POLICE DEPARTMENT - GREAT RD 
         Narrative:     

caller states she had seen an unknown white SUV on her  
street near her house. She believed it may have been Animal  
Control. She was not home at the time, she has a video  
recording from her ring door cam. She will forward video to   
us when she gets out of work. 
 

 
                1741 MOTOR VEHICLE STOP VERBAL WARNING   
  Location/Address:    GLEASONDALE RD 
         Narrative:     

verbal warning 
 

 
                1950 911 ABANDONED/ERROR Confirmed Accidental   
  Location/Address:    MARLBORO RD 
         Narrative:     

911 HANG UP. CALLED BACK AND SPOKE WITH PARTY. THEY STATED  
THE CALL WAS ACCIDENTIAL.  
 

         Narrative:     
CONFIRMED ACCIDENTIAL BY S12 
 

 
                2007 Town Beach Check AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    [STW BEACH] TOWN BEACH - SUDBURY RD 
 
                2015 Patrol Initiated Area Check AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    [STW 2] FIRE ACADEMY - STATE RD 
 



                2031 Stow Community Park Check AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    [STW 83] STOW COMMUNITY PARK - OLD BOLTON RD 
 
                2037 Patrol Initiated Area Check AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    [STW 350HARVARD] DELANEY PROJECT - HARVARD RD 
 
                2045 Patrol Initiated Area Check AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    [STW 76] CAPTAIN SARGENT FARM CONSERVATION AREA - SOUTH ACTON RD 
 
                2054 SUSPICIOUS ACTIVITY VERBAL WARNING   
  Location/Address:    N W R PARKING AREA - WHITE POND RD 
         Narrative:     

11/03/2023 2105 Party found sitting in vehicle with blankets  
draped over windows. Party spoken with and advised the hours  
of the NWR area. Party sent on his way. 
 

 
                2141 ASSIST CITIZEN Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    [STW 305GREAT] STOW POLICE DEPARTMENT - GREAT RD 
         Narrative:     

SPOKE WITH WALK IN. NO POLICE SEVICE REQUIRED 
 

 
                2153 ANIMAL Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    LOWELL DR 
         Narrative:     

CALLER REPORTS A BEAR, IN HER BACK YARD. S12, S11 RESPONDING  
 

         Narrative:     
BOXBORO ANIMAL CONTROL HAS BEEN NOTIFIED.  
 

         Narrative:     
ALL UNITS CLEAR. BEAR HAS LEFT THE AREA.  
 

 
                2241 ASSIST CITIZEN Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    [STW 305GREAT] STOW POLICE DEPARTMENT - GREAT RD 
         Narrative:     

SPOKE WITH PARTY FROM PREVIOUS CALL. CONFIRMED THE CAR SHE  
SAW ON HER STREET, WAS BOXBORO ANIMAL CONTROL. 
 

 
                2355 911 Out of Town Taken/Referred to Other Agency   
  Location/Address:    [HUD] LINCOLN ST + COX ST 
         Narrative:     

Caller reports MVA in Hudson. S21 transferred caller to  
Hudson PSAP. 
 

 
 
For Date: 11/04/2023  -  Saturday  
 
                0000 RADAR AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    RED ACRE RD 
 
                0118 RADAR AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    POMPOSITTICUT ST 
 
                0856 RADAR Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    SAWMILL RD + CIRCUIT DR 
         Narrative:     

11/04/2023 0935 No violations observed, top speed was 23mph  
in a 25mph zone. 
 

 
                0858 RADAR AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    HUDSON RD 
 
                0940 RADAR VERBAL WARNING   
  Location/Address:    SUDBURY RD + BARTON RD 
 
                0940 RADAR AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    DELANEY RD 
 
                0942 MOTOR VEHICLE STOP Citation/Warning Issued   
  Location/Address:    SUDBURY RD + BARTON RD 
 Refer To Citation:    263846AC 



       Refer To Accident:    263846AC 
 
                0955 MOTOR VEHICLE STOP Citation/Warning Issued   
  Location/Address:    SUDBURY RD + BARTON RD 
 Refer To Citation:    263862AC 
       Refer To Accident:    263862AC 
 
                1014 MOTOR VEHICLE STOP VERBAL WARNING   
  Location/Address:    SUDBURY RD + PINE POINT RD 
 
                1021 MOTOR VEHICLE STOP VERBAL WARNING   
  Location/Address:    SUDBURY RD + PINE POINT RD 
 
                1128 SUSPICIOUS ACTIVITY AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    GREAT RD 
         Narrative:     

Caller reporting a vehicle in the lot with a strong smell of  
Cannabis coming from the window caller concerned about the  
operators ability to drive. S12 checked the area GOA . 
 

 
                1134 COURT Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    [STW 305GREAT] STOW POLICE DEPARTMENT - GREAT RD 
 
                1148 Town Beach Check AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    [STW BEACH] TOWN BEACH - SUDBURY RD 
 
                1154 MOTOR VEHICLE STOP VERBAL WARNING   
  Location/Address:    [STW 029STATE] HUDSON TOWN LINE - STATE RD 
 
                1329 DISTURBANCE REPORT FILED   
  Location/Address:    GREAT RD 
         Narrative:     

911 caller reporting 2 male parties in the roadway possibly  
fist fighting. S7/12 responding.  
 

         Narrative:     
area checked S12 spoke with an involved party and will file  
a report.  
 

       Refer To Incident:    23-194-OF 
 
                1438 ASSIST CITIZEN Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    [STW 305GREAT] STOW POLICE DEPARTMENT - GREAT RD 
         Narrative:     

Assisting walk in party with medication disposal.  
 

 
                1656 RADAR Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    [STW 77] FLAGG HILL CONSERVATION LAND - WEST ACTON RD 
 
                1710 FOLLOW-UP INVEST. Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    GREAT RD 
 
                1733 MOTOR VEHICLE STOP VERBAL WARNING   
  Location/Address:    CRESCENT ST + WEST ACTON RD 
 
                1750 MOTOR VEHICLE STOP VERBAL WARNING   
  Location/Address:    [STW 044CRESCEN] CEMETARY - CRESCENT ST 
 
                1808 Patrol Initiated Area Check AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    [STW 60] STOW SHOPPING PLAZA - GREAT RD 
 
                1855 Patrol Initiated Area Check AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    [STW 486] CAR LOT EXPRESS - GREAT RD 
 
                1946 Stow Community Park Check AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    [STW 83] STOW COMMUNITY PARK - OLD BOLTON RD 
 
                1958 Town Beach Check AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    [STW BEACH] TOWN BEACH - SUDBURY RD 
 
                2017 MOTOR VEHICLE STOP VERBAL WARNING   
  Location/Address:    [STW 511GREATRD] STOW FIRE STATION - GREAT RD 
 
                2029 Patrol Initiated Area Check AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    N W R PARKING AREA - WHITE POND RD 



 
                2137 FIRE, INVESTIGATIONS Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    ARBOR GLEN DR 
         Narrative:     

Call direct to the FD reporting a fire alarm activation.  
Police And Fire responding.  
 

         Narrative:     
L3 reporting home checked and resident advised.  
 

      Refer To Fire Case:    23-945-IN 
 
                2200 Patrol Initiated Area Check AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    [STW 626GREATRD] STOW BROOK GULF - GREAT RD 
 
 
For Date: 11/05/2023  -  Sunday  
 
                0100 Patrol Initiated Area Check AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    [STW 60] STOW SHOPPING PLAZA - GREAT RD 
 
                0101 Patrol Initiated Area Check AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    [STW 118GREAT] LOWER COMMON - GREAT RD 
 
                0104 RADAR Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    WHITMAN ST 
 
                0156 ALARM, BURGLAR Building Checked/Secured   
  Location/Address:    [STW 60] STOW SHOPPING PLAZA - GREAT RD 
         Narrative:     

Caller reports rear contact door motion at Red Ginger. S5  
and S6 responded. 
 

         Narrative:     
S5 reports rear door secured. Front door was unsecure.   
Officers checked building. 
 

         Narrative:     
S5 reports building checked. All appears in order. Alarm  
company notified and have left message with key holder. 
 

 
                0434 ALARM, BURGLAR Building Checked/Secured   
  Location/Address:    RED GINGER - GREAT RD 
         Narrative:     

Caller reports rear door motion. S5 and S6 responded. 
 

 
                0945 RADAR Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    [STW 350HARVARD] DELANEY PROJECT - HARVARD RD 
 
                1016 MOTOR VEHICLE STOP Citation/Warning Issued   
  Location/Address:    [STW 350HARVARD] DELANEY PROJECT - HARVARD RD 
 Refer To Citation:    265593AC 
       Refer To Accident:    265593AC 
 
                1028 RADAR AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    SAWMILL RD 
 
                1048 FOLLOW-UP INVEST. Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    [STW 626GREATRD] STOW BROOK GULF - GREAT RD 
       Refer To Incident:    23-194-OF 
 
                1053 FOLLOW-UP INVEST. Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    STOW BROOK PROFESSIONAL BUILDING - GREAT RD 
       Refer To Incident:    23-194-OF 
 
                1221 Town Beach Check AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    [STW BEACH] TOWN BEACH - SUDBURY RD 
 
                1341 SUSPICIOUS ACTIVITY REPORT FILED   
  Location/Address:    GATES LN 
         Narrative:     

Caller reports a blue safe off the side of the road. S12  
responds. 
 

         Narrative:     



report.  
 

       Refer To Incident:    23-195-OF 
 
                1519 911 ABANDONED/ERROR Confirmed Accidental   
  Location/Address:    GREAT RD 
         Narrative:     

911 accidental.  
 

         Narrative:     
confirmed accidental.  
 

 
                1527 MOTOR VEHICLE STOP Citation/Warning Issued   
  Location/Address:    [STW 68] SAINT ISIDORES CHURCH - GREAT RD 
 Refer To Citation:    265899AC 
       Refer To Accident:    265899AC 
 
                1539 FIRE, SPECIAL SERVICE Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    [STW 305GREAT] STOW POLICE DEPARTMENT - GREAT RD 
         Narrative:     

Assisting PD. 
 

       Refer To Incident:    23-195-OF 
      Refer To Fire Case:    23-948-IN 
 
                1754 ASSIST CITIZEN Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    [STW 40] STOW POST OFFICE - GREAT RD 
         Narrative:     

Walk in complains that the letter box outside of the post  
office is overflowing with mail. 
 

         Narrative:     
S12 spoke with party who advised him to call the post master  
on Monday morning regarding his complaint. This has not been  
the first time the mail box has overflowed with mail.  
 

 
                1856 Stow Community Park Check AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    [STW 83] STOW COMMUNITY PARK - OLD BOLTON RD 
 
                1857 Patrol Initiated Area Check AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    N W R  PARKING AREA - WHITE POND RD 
 
                1904 Patrol Initiated Area Check AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    [STW 60] STOW SHOPPING PLAZA - GREAT RD 
 
                1908 Patrol Initiated Area Check AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    [STW 055HARTLEY] HALE MIDDLE SCHOOL - HARTLEY RD 
 
                1911 Patrol Initiated Area Check AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    [STW 403GREATRD] CENTER SCHOOL - GREAT RD 
 
                1922 Town Beach Check AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    [STW BEACH] TOWN BEACH - SUDBURY RD 
 
                1929 Patrol Initiated Area Check AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    [STW 2] FIRE ACADEMY - STATE RD 
 
                1935 RADAR Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    HUDSON RD + ATHENS ST 
 
                1947 Patrol Initiated Area Check AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    [STW 088SOUTHAC] STOW HIGHWAY DEPARTMENT - SOUTH ACTON RD 
 
                1954 MEDICAL EMERGENCY Transported to Hospital   
  Location/Address:    SAWMILL RD 
         Narrative:     

911 caller request ambulance for his wife that fainted and  
is light headed. 
 

         Narrative:     
S3/S12/R17/E19/ALS5 respond.  
 

         Narrative:     
R17/ALS5 transport to Emerson s/m 0.0 20:16 
 



         Narrative:     
R17/ALS5 e/m 8.7 20:33 
 

      Refer To Fire Case:    23-949-IN 
 
                2025 RADAR Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    [STW 873GREAT01] E T & L Construction Corporation - GREAT RD 
 
                2219 Patrol Initiated Area Check AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    [STW 626GREATRD] STOW BROOK GULF - GREAT RD 
 
                2234 MEDICAL, MUTUAL AID Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    [BOX] PADDOCK LN 
         Narrative:     

Medical mutual aid for a Dog bite. 
 

         Narrative:     
R17 responded and reports refusal obtained. 
 

      Refer To Fire Case:    23-950-IN 
 
 

 


